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Spin Cycle Blog

Suffolk redistrict panel targeted for revision

By Rick Brand 

Monday October 10, 2011 1:37 AM 

Suffolk’s stalled nonpartisan commission to redraw county legislature district lines may finally be on the verge of getting under way.

A revised bill, expected to come to a vote at the county legislature on Tuesday, reduces the time a retired judge has to be off the bench to qualify for a spot on the panel, from 10 years to five. It would also set up co-chairs representing each major political party. 

With the retirement age of judges set at 70 and as late as 74 for some state supreme court judges, backers say the pool of living jurists eligible to serve was near zero.

The new measure means the chair elected at the first and only meeting last summer, Suffolk’s former administrative Judge James Gowan, will have to be re-elected and be joined by a Democratic co-chair. 

The eight-member committee must come up with a redistricting plan by early February. If they fail to meet the deadline, the county legislature seek a court-appoiointed special master to redraw the county legislative district lines.
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